Folic Executive Meeting                                                                   September 3, 2011
In Attendance:

Val Zanin

Gary Walkling

Dave Cochrane

Mike Foran

Gerry Labelle

Gail Davies

Financial Report: all accounts current, as of August 31, 2011 overall we are down from last year at this time due to a fall off in rental revenue for cabins and trailer sites.
An unsigned letter was dropped off to the executive concerning issues that camper have which was discussed and resolved with actions to Gerry and will be addressed by Val at the AGM.

Projects: several current projects on hold for various reasons due to problems with Profac issues. Several jobs need to be done including culver grates, concrete walkways, window blinds for the cabins, hall roof repairs, aluminum door for washroom, etc which were promised last June 2011 but not yet started. There are two projects that need to be done for warranty repairs including pool repairs and septic system repairs and finish the insurance work for cabin #2. The pool passed two health inspections this year. The front gate was damaged by a trailer entering the camp this year and arrangements have been made for complete repairs. 
Back up for Gerry: discussions were held about training a person as a back up for Gerry in case he becomes in capacitated and someone is needed to maintain the camp mechanical systems during the camping season. Gerry will approach an interested individual for further discussions.
Lifeguards: interim arrangement for lifeguard management for 2012 was discussed with possible voluntary help from Lana Prosper. Gerry will discuss the matter with Lana.
There will be a meeting with RCMP and Profac in October to discuss currents issues and the way forward until the interim agreement expires in March 2012. Val, Gary and Gerry will be in attendance.

Gail Davies presented proposed program for next year’s activities.

The FOLIC AGM is scheduled for 4th Sept 2011 at 1 pm in Wood Hall.
Next exec meeting to be set following the meeting with the RCMP in October 2011. 

